
November 7, 2014 

 

Roads Water and Sewer Report 

 

 

 

 

Roads:  I called Nv Co. to advise them of the settling of the road bed.  They do not anticipate 

being able to make  any repairs before Spring. I called Caltrans to advise them of the pot holes 

at the west bound off ramp.  They do not foresee being able to do any repairs at this time.   I 

spoke to Dennis Jameson and approved asphalt patching in town. Some repairs have been 

done.  I authorized Matt Drinks to clean the road drain inlets and around the fire hydrants. 

Water:  The tank is full.  I met with Paul Rose regarding the available tank from TDPUD. 

Although the tank is free, the logistics of moving the tank from Truckee to here and placing it 

on site are prohibitive. Paul and I agree that re-plumbing the existing tank  and adding a pump 

are  our best options at this time.  
 
Samples have been tested as required.  The boil order remains in effect. 

Sewer: No issues with sewer have been reported.   

 

I cleaned the pine needles and debris from the schoolhouse and utility building roofs as part of 

annual maintenance. 

Power meters were read and recorded. 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Chuck Grooms, 

RWS FPOA 


